New London Country Club
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF NLCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

February 25, 2010
The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the New London Country Club, Inc. was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Clubhouse.

ATTENDANCE:





Present


Absent
Deborah Benson, President
                 X
Rob Renehan, Vice-President
     X

Walter J. Barry, Treasurer

     X

Diane Smith, Secretary

     X

Tim Burrows


     X

Lou Camerota


     X

James Flannigan


     X

Isaak Lazarou


    


 X

Shawn Maguire


     X
Phillip Orenstein


    


 X

Tracy Shoor



     X
Kevin Willoughby


     X

1.  Call to Order
      President Benson called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
2.  Delegations from Membership
Hap Murano asked if Dime Bank had included any caveats with their loan modification and Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, replied that they had not.  In response to Mr. Murano’s request for the membership status numbers, Lou Camerota, Membership Chairman, reported that there were currently 266 primary members with approximately 30 of those members in a delinquent status.  Mr. Murano then asked about the number of committed tournaments and Shawn Maguire, Golf Chairman, responded that the commitments for 23 tournaments were a result of working with people and attractive food pricing.
3.  Minutes of Previous Board Meetings
3.1 Regular Meeting – January 21, 2010
The minutes of the January 21, 2010 meeting were accepted for the record.
4.  New Business
4.1  Correspondence

 There was no correspondence.

4.2 Bond Refund Offer for 2010
Upon a motion by Jim Flannigan, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to offer former NLCC members with outstanding bond refunds a choice of 30 rounds of golf or a two-month temporary NLCC membership in lieu of their refundable $1,500 bonds.  Following discussion, Diane Smith withdrew her second and Jim Flannigan withdrew his motion and the matter was tabled until the May meeting.

 4.3  Jonas Software Modules – New Website Interface and Deletions

Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, reported that a 2010 savings of $2,043 would be realized as a result of eliminating several Jonas software modules.  He reported further that the Club’s existing Jonas website would be replaced by James Nicholas’ donation of a website through his company, EasyWebCreations, at no cost to NLCC.  Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Walter J. Barry, it was moved to transfer three of the Jonas interface options, Online Member Statements, Roster and Online Payments, to the new website at an annual cost of $2,100.   The motion passed by unanimous vote.
5. Officers’ Reports
 5.1(1)  Treasurer’s Report
              Mr. Barry reported that Dime Bank had granted a 2 ¼% loan rate reduction on the Club’s principal loan balance of $4,278,257 effective 3/1/10.  The result, he explained, would mean an interest savings of $91,000 over four years.  He added that the sale of the Shore Road lot could result in a savings escrow for the Club.  The Treasurer questioned the price of the Limited membership category because these members were not paying their fair share of the debt service.

President Benson expressed thanks for the financial expertise and hard work contributed by George Mitchell, Joe Josephides, Isaak Lazarou and Lou Shoor.  Walter J. Barry also thanked Joe Stellato, Paul Suprin and Shannon Heap for their support.  In conclusion, Mr. Barry reported that there was no additional information on the Cloud Nine situation and that there had been no notification of any type of legal action.

       5.1(2)  Financial Reports
                  The 1/31/10 Financial Reports were accepted for the record.

6.  Committee Reports
6.1 Green
   Rob Renehan, Green Chairman, reported that the Green Department was very busy getting ready for spring and that the Superintendent, Dan Rogers, was working with a skeleton crew to complete the stonewall repair and the brush and tree work.
6.2 Golf
Upon a motion by Shawn Maguire, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to approve the 2010 golf calendar as presented at the January 21st, 2010 meeting.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
6.3 Food & Beverage
Tim Burrows, F&B Chairman, reported that a new Bar Manager, Christina Marlow,  had been hired.  He said that she had a lot of experience and energy and that she was currently interviewing for staff.  A temporary liquor permit, he added, should be granted within the next few weeks and the F&B operation should be open by mid-March.  Mr. Burrows suggested that NLCC rejoin the Chamber of Commerce in an attempt to attract events and possibly have one of the Chamber’s future golf tournaments at NLCC.  Upon a motion by Tim Burrows, seconded by Lou Camerota, it was moved to join the Eastern Connecticut Chamber of Commerce.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
     6.4  Membership

  Lou Camerota, Membership Chairman, reported that there were approximately 30 

  members who were behind in their dues’ payments and that he was communicating 
  with them to retain them as members.  He said that he also planned to market 
  memberships to a couple of professional organizations.  He asked that everyone
  encourage their friends to continue as members.
 6.4(1)  Limited Membership Requests
  
   6.4(1)(a)  Donald Balint

   6.4(1)(b)  William Buscetto



      Lou Camerota made a motion to grant Donald Balint’s and

                           William Buscetto’s request for Limited membership and Jim

                           Flannigan seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a vote of 

                           7 to 2, with Rob Renehan, Walter J. Barry, Diane Smith, Lou 

Camerota, Jim Flannigan, Tracy Shoor and Kevin Willoughby 

voting in favor and Tim Burrows and Shawn Maguire opposed. 

Mr. Barry pointed out that debt service constituted approximately 30% of the budget and 30% of $3,900 for Limited members equals $1,200. Upon a motion by Walter J. Barry, seconded by Jim Flannigan, it was moved to increase the Limited dues from $780 to $1,100 and add practice facility privileges to the membership.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  Following discussion on whether or not this would be applied retroactively to January 1, 2010 or only to those requesting Limited membership from this date forward, President Benson said that she would seek a legal opinion.
6.4(2)  Membership Application, David Stefanski

    Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Rob Renehan, it was moved

    to accept David Stefanski’s application for Associate Under 30 

    membership.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
  6.5   Women’s Association.

          There was no Women’s Association activity to report.
7.   Old Business
      7.1  Approval of 2010 Budget

      7.2   BOD Meeting Schedule


     Discussion on whether or not to change the regular BOD meeting night to
              Wednesday rather than  Thursday resulted in no change from the Thursday meeting

              schedule.

7.3 2010 Golf Calendar

The 2010 Golf Calendar was accepted in the Golf Committee portion of the meeting.

8.   Executive Session
Upon a motion by Jim Flannigan, seconded by Lou Camerota, it was moved to go into executive session at 7:55 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  The executive session ended at 8:15 p.m. with no votes having been taken.
9.   Adjournment
Upon a motion by Diane Smith, seconded by Lou Camerota, it was moved to adjourn at 8:15 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Vickie Videll
Office Manager
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